
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING 

MAY 3. 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary          

Jim Smith, Co-Chair     Richard Graham II    

       Also present: Check Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the April meeting was adopted.          

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the May meeting was adopted. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Items 1 through 4 are still on hold waiting for approval from DOT. 

1. Item 6 TDA Map needs street addresses for the Google map.  Tony marked up the 

proposed map and Dick will follow through adding addresses and re-submit the map. 

2. #7 Joe Eakes Park should be in motion and the parking areas should be clear. 

3. Corral Parking is on hold waiting for DOT approval 

4. 2011-2012 goals have not changed 

5. Items #10, 11,  12 are still on hold. 

6. Item #13, the fence by the basketball court should be installed shortly. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

a. Progress Energy.  Sonny gave the prices for the lighting at Joe Eakes Park and the 

corral to Jim Dugan.  We are waiting for the Council’s input. 

b. New parking on K Ave.  Tony will ask Nancy to apply for the encroachment from DOT. 

c. Kure Dunes crosswalk.  This has been rejected by DOT as they don’t feel it is necessary 

and that the volume doesn’t meet the minimum of 250 units.  Their own 

correspondence states that any location where pedestrians must cross due to limited 

beach access points is acceptable. 

Tony will check with Council regarding the unused funds that SLAP has.  A good portion of 

these funds are to purchase “Parking” signs for the new parking locations.  We are waiting 

for DOT approval to make this purchase. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on June 7
th

 at 

5:00PM at the Town Hall 

Respectfully Submitted, Priscilla Smith 



 

 

 

   


